
Section 8 Dust Control Policy 

Paragraph Section 8.1 Dust Control Policy: Dust control will be applied to streets 

per City Councils’ discretion. The Council will determine the roads to have dust 

control applied during the Spring Road Tour. The list will be posted on the City 

website. If residents would like dust control on their road which is not on the City’s 

yearly list the following procedure should be followed: 

a) Complete City of Vergas Dust Control Application, the application deadline is 

5:00pm April 30th of each calendar year. 

b) The City will rely on a Resident Point of Contact to determine the cost per 

resident. Payment in full must be received by the City by the scheduled May 

Monthly Council meeting. 

c) Submit application to the clerk via email, US Postal Service, or in person. 

Contact information is on the website. 

d) No dust control Application will be initiated by the City without receipt of 

payment. 

e) Dust control can only be applied by a City certified provider. Any other 

application of dust control will be subject to the normal grading authorized by 

the City. The grading services provided from the City WILL NOT maneuver 

around dust control areas not done by the City. 

f) Dust control is optimally done after a rainfall, followed by grading. The normal 

time frame is early June. Once a road has had dust guard applied it is not 

usually graded until Fall 

(APPLICATION ATTACHED AS APPENDIX A) 

 



Appendix A 
CITY OF VERGAS 

DUST CONTROL APPLICATION REQUEST 

Date: ___________ 

TO: City of Vergas Streets, Sidewalk, and Yard Waste Committee (SSYW) 

SUBJECT: Request for Dust Control Application 

 

It is hereby requested that a Dust Control Agent be applied to __________St./Ave./Rd./Ln./Dr. 

The residents making this request have appointed _____________________________ as the Resident Point of 
Contact (POC). The POC can be reached at this email/phone # for coordination purposes: 
 
EMAIL: ________________________________________ PHONE#: __________________________________ 

Applications WITHOUT this contact information WILL NOT be accepted!  

The designated application area is for approximately ___________________feet beginning at 
__________________________________ and ending at _________________________________. 
Specific 911 address or street intersections are recommended. The City requires areas to be treated with a 
dust control agent to be a MINIMUM of three hundred (300) FEET LONG. 

 

Dust Control Applications and full payment for the Dust Control Application must be received by April 30 th 
while the City is coordinating the annual Dust Control Application. No application will be processed 
without the payment in full having been received. Resident(s) requesting the dust control shall bear the full 
cost of the Dust Control Application. Application submitted by: 

________________________________________________________ Resident Point of Contact. 

Prior to the actual application date, the City of their contractor will contact the POC to coordinate flagging 
of the application area. 

City of Vergas Dust Control Policy, Section 8, regarding dust control application. 

This application may be submitted in person, via email to the City Clerk or mail to: 
City of Vergas PO Box 32, Vergas, MN 56587. 

If you have any questions, please contact the City Clerk at jlammers@cityofvergas.com. 

DISCLAIMER: The City of Vergas makes no warranty of dust control effectiveness, and will not be held responsible for the performance of the dust 
control product as it may be affected by soil conditions, weather conditions, traffic density, etc. The City also will not be responsible for any claims 
arising out of the application of dust control. The City reserves the right to blade the treated area, if in their opinion, the roads needs surface 
maintenance. Such blade work will be done with no prior notification to the resident. The City has the sole responsibility to maintain the road as the 
City and its contractor sees fit. This will be done to provide a sage road for traveling by the public. 

mailto:jlammers@cityofvergas.com


 


